NFBNJ Diabetes Division Minutes

September 18, 2014

The agenda is:
1.       Attendance

2.       Treasures Report, Lydia Jane Keller

3.       State Convention Plans

4.       Donations for NFBNJ Convention (please review the forwarded message below)

5.       Discussion

 The letter from item 4, convention donations is included as an attachment.
Call to order:

Diabetes Division meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m., Thursday, September 18th, 2014

Roll call: 

Vincent Chaney, President

 Michele Chaney, Vice President

Alice Eaddy, Secretary

Lydia Keller, Treasurer

Jocelyn Santiago, Board
Eileen Scrivani, Board

Jack Truehalf, Board

 Ed Godfrey, 
Bill Totten 
Kathy Rawa

Peggy Kane

Angela Perone

State convention 
The State Convention will be at Holiday Inn, Manahawkin. To reserve your room now use the registration code  FNB, please register ASAP, then e-mail Vinnie or the list serve so that we know how many diabetics are coming. In order to arrange for box lunches, please contact Vinny if a diabetic lunch is preferred. No one on the call noted they were wanting the diabetic lunch. Vinny noted in order to get a refrigerator to note the medical need when registering as the number available is limited.
The Pre-Registration fee is $15. Vinnie asked, “How many of us on the call are going. Answer the was majority of us.
Michele noted she would be meeting with the hotel staff and will pass the number of diabetic lunches requested. 

We do not have to donate (3) items for the Tricky Tray unless individual members would wish to.

The Diabetes meeting at the convention is Friday, Nov. 7th at 11 am. 
Vinny said the registration was available on our www.nfbnj.org “Convention” link. 
Treasures report: Lydia reported no change from March meeting; we still have a balance of $3015. Michele moved to accept the treasures report Kathy seconded. It passed unanimously. 

Discussion
Jocelyn stated that portion control by using the size of your palms depends on the individual. There is new language being used with diabetes education they are no longer saying control your diabetes, it is now centered on how to manage diabetes instead. There is less emphasis’ on exchange more on portion or serving size. Vincent stated that the Diabetes Forecast magazine is available through BARD and NFB- Newsline. The Newsline also has a quarterly magazine called “Diabetes Management”.
EJ McKenna’s e-mails are bouncing back, perhaps ADS is cutting back their employees. Ed stated that he has received shoes through them but they were not as wide as before and he was not measured face-to-face. You are generally not every year but every other year you are reprinted or measured. 
Kathy is having problems with testing strips and readings. It was suggested that her meter might be off. Jocelyn suggested she bring her meter with to her appointments and check it’s readings against theirs. also make sure your hands are clean.
www.easystrips.com has reasonable prices on test strips if you pay out of pocket. Also check your strips with control solution to see if it’s in the correct range. Angela said “check your batteries in the meter”, they should be changed every 90 days.
Michele made the motion to adjourn and Kathy seconded. The meeting adjourned at 7:49 p.m. The next meeting will be on October 16th at 8 pm.
Minutes submitted by Alice Eaddy, Secretary

